
Plumsted Township Board of Fire Commissioners 
District #1 

P.O. Box 267 
New Egypt, New Jersey 08533 

 
MINUTES 

August 5th, 2024 
The regular meeting of the Plumsted Township Board of Fire Commissioners was held 
on Monday August 5th, 2024. In compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act, 
Chairman Brady announced that the notice of his meeting was contained in the annual 
meeting schedule furnished to The Trenton Times, and The Trentonian. Posted on the 
Municipal bulletin board and filed with the municipal clerk. 
 The Meeting was brought to order at 7:00 pm 
 
PRESENT: Robert Brady, John Gaskill, Bill Pippen, and Kenneth Hagen 
ABSENT: Kent Amburgey 
 
ALSO PRESENT: Richard Braslow via phone and Suzy Heller 
 MINUTES: A motion was made by Ken Hagen and seconded by Billy 
Pippen to approve minutes. Motion was passed with the following roll call: 
Brady-yes, Hagen-yes, Gaskill-yes and Pippen-yes  
TREASURERS’ REPORT: Motion was made by Bill Pippen and 
seconded by John Gaskill to approve bill list.  
Motion was passed with the following roll call: Brady-yes, Hagen-yes, 
Gaskill-yes and Pippen-yes 
 
CHIEF REPORT: The following report was given by Assistant Chief Matt 
Sams: 

 Tools ordered- waiting for delivery 
 Hose was delivered 
 Upcoming water structure class 
 Grant completed- will apply again in the fall 
 Tablet discussed – a motion was made Ken Hagen and seconded by 

John Gaskill to purchase the tablet that will work with the systems 
that we currently have, not to exceed $5000.00. Motion was passed 
with the following roll call: Brady-yes, Gaskill-yes, Hagen-yes and 
Pippen-yes 

 
 



EMS REPORT: The following report was presented by EMS Captain Jodi 
Byrne: 

 Quote for barn generator- A motion was made to repair generator not 
to exceed $3123.43. Motion was passed with the following roll call: 
Brady-yes, Gaskill-yes, Hagen-yes and Pippen-yes 

 A motion was made to hire Gavin Hager by Ken Hagen and seconded 
by Bill Pippen. Will amend the previous resolution and replace Liam 
Moore with Gavin Hager. Motion was passed with the following roll 
call: Brady-yes, Gaskill-yes, Hagen-yes and Pippen-yes. 

 Will have the swearing in of the 4 new FF/EMT on September 16th, 
2024 

PUBLIC:  Committeemen Bowen stated that the National Night Out was 
rescheduled to 8/20/24 due to the weather. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  A motion was made by Ken Hagen and seconded by 
Bill Pippen to adjourn meeting. Motion was passed with the following roll 
call: Brady-yes, Hagan-yes, Gaskill-yes and Pippen-yes 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted; 
 
 
 
Barbara Brady 
Secretary 


